SELECTMEN'S MEETING, Monday, June 8, 1987

Present: John J. Jones, Chairman, Rachel Reinstein, Jackie Cottle, Vickie Shouldis, reporters and Elizabeth Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting came to order at 7:30 PM.

issue.

Selectmen signed checks, Building Permits for Bradford & Patricia Brown, and Marshall & Joy Beauchamp. Permit for Stephen & Ellen Mosher was held pending a check on septic.

Minutes of meeting held June 1 amended to show other members of the committee to save Camp Sachem are to be from the public at large whose only interest is to save Camp Sachem in its present undeveloped state.

The Steering Committee to save Camp Sachem met at Rachel Reinstein's over the week-end. They agreed to meet every week-end until a resolution is found. Bumper stickers will be ordered to advertise the need to save Camp Sachem. Tax deductible contributions can be made through the Gregg Lake Association.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent gave a report on his department. With all the unexpected work that has been necessary, the road crew is behind schedule. The Bridge at Loveren Mill is now in.

Bob voiced his concern over the closing of the landfill on Sundays. This will be a hardship to many people.

Selectmen looked over agreement for paving the Library and agreed to the quoted cost.

Harry Page, Kincaid Construction, questioned the classification of roads abutting property he plans to purchase from Terry & Susan Veir. One road has been classed as class V, summer maintained. Bob explained this means he would rake the road once a year during the summer. Mr. Page is looking to purchase the Vejr property and acquire a sub-division for four additional houses. Bob could not guarantee the road would be winter maintained. The road being too narrow to plow not having room to wing the snow back. If it was decided to maintain the road year round, a lot of work would be required. Lloyd Henderson pointed out should the planning board require the road be maintained year round in order for Mr. Page to acquire the sub-division, the planning board can make the upgrading of the road the responsibility of the applicant. Cost for the upgrading to be totally that of Mr. Page, or cost shared with the Town. A question as to the road being classed as summer maintained was raised. Summer maintained, class V roads are usually those

Mr. Page asked for figures to remove the land from current use. A discussion as to how the land release tax is arrived at ensued.

roads that lead to summer cottages, this is not the case. Bob pointed out the road has had summer maintenance only for many years. Keeping the road open for the summer has always been a courtesy and convenience for people. No decisions were made at this time. Bob Varnum wished to check further into the road

Mr Page asked if any decision has been made as to his request to have the road agent move Water St. by six to eight feet on the side. No decision has been made.

A letter requesting the Town maintain the road in front of property owned by Pheasant Run Trust was discussed. Bob pointed out the road is too steep to maintain. Owner had been informed by the former road agent that this was the case.

An executive session was requested to discuss aid to needy residents of Antrim, as well as legal matters.. Selectmen agreed to the executive session with Lloyd Henderson.

Meeting called to order.

No information from executive session.

Selectmen, John Jones and Rachel Reinstein, voted all appointments for the Monday night selectmen's meeting must be made by Friday of the previous week. Topic for the appointment must also be given to secretary at the time the appointment is made. This will allow time to acquire information on the subject of the meeting. Hereafter only emergency appointments will be made during the day of the Selectmen's meeting.

Meeting adjourned 10:45

ems